SAC Meeting

3:45-4:35

Osceola Magnet School

Jan. 14, 2020

Attendance: Scott Simpson, Janine, Kevin Oberlink, Amber DelTufo, Cindy Rodriguez, Anna White, Gali Dupay, Michael ca, Curtis Carpenter, and Nate Bruckner.

Approval of Minutes: A motion was made by Curtis Carpenter to approve December's minutes and was seconded by Nate Bruckner.

Vote for use of SAC Funds: Our budget is still \$3,638. The approved funds of \$100 for a safety patrol field trip have still not been deducted from the balance. Our sponsorship has grossed \$3,200 and netted \$2,660. Our Singapore fund is still netting \$6,000. The request for funds has changed for Singapore Math. Rather than send teachers to training in June, upon consulting the teachers, they thought it better to bring Sarah here for three days. Scott Simpson is requesting \$7,500 for Mathodology Training for Mar. 18th through March 20. 2020. After discussion, we will table the vote until next month so that we can explore whether the PTA can fund the additional \$1,500 needed. Nate Bruckner recommended that we ask the PTA for the \$1,500 and Mike Greto seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously.

Principal's Report: Scott Simpson mentioned that our new superintendent came to speak at our school yesterday and Scott encouraged the committee to attend one of two town halls Dr. David Moore is hosting at 6:00 on Jan. 16th and 23Rd. He also discussed the robocalls the district is putting out regarding the district's Health and Wellness plan. The plan embodies three main components: 1- Substance abuse prevention (life skills) to replace DARE. 2- Child safety 3-Mental and emotional health through Sanford Harmony. He also mentioned that upon walking the campus with our resource officer, we are pursuing a new place to hang the banners. Deputy Bonvie encouraged us to avoid creating blind spots on campus that would potentially affect the safety of our campus.

PTA Report: The PTA performed better than anticipated on the Charleston Wrap and Fall Fest fundraisers. They are discussing putting some of their money towards creating a Holiday Float. They are also considering selling ads this year for the yearbook. The search is out for a new pond chair and communication chair. They are also putting together and reaching out to local high schools to solicit applicants for scholarships. They are currently collecting books for the Literacy Week Book Swap. The Glow Dance is 1/24 and the funds will go towards Science support. Grandparents Day is 2/13 this year.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:35.